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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  

September was quite the month! It was busy but filled with blessings upon 

blessings. We started the month off with a Bible Club around one of our bus routes. 

We gathered children and adults on September 7th. We played games and presented 

the Gospel. September 8th was a special day at church as well! Honduras celebrates 

their children with a holiday called “Day of the Children.” We gave the children at 

church extra love, treats, and gifts. September 10th was our celebration at Hope - I 

spent the day loving on my first graders a little extra. We had treats, presents, a 

pizza party, extra playtime outside, and one of our parents brought a trampoline for 

the children to enjoy that day! We had lots of fun.  

The celebrations were not over yet! September 15th was Independence Day for 

Honduras! We had ladies decorate the church and that Sunday we all wore blue to 

represent the country. It was fun to experience their day with them. On September 

23rd, our school was invited to attend a teacher’s appreciation dinner in town. It 

was a moment to reflect the love of Christ and meet the other school’s teachers.  

September 23rd was another special day. Iglesia Bautista Esperanza celebrated 13 

years of its doors being opened. We celebrated with a cook-out after church. We 

had a fun time of fellowship. There were many guests at church that day as well, 

including one of my students who does not usually attend church, Josue. I have 

now noticed that Josue’s family has attended a few more times. Please be praying 

that they will continue. This day was quite special. Anthony’s (a student of mine) 

mother was baptized after church! We all sang “I have decided to follow Jesus” 

after. It was truly a time of unity. While praying for Josue’s family, please pray for 

Anthony’s family to grow as well. What is so special about these two boys, 

Anthony and Josue, is that they are cousins. Church is turning into a big family 

event for them. Praise God! Thank you for your continued prayers and support.  

-Tiffany Bacon 
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